



# W-F Booster Club Meeting Minutes

## February 21, 2018

**Roll Call, 7:10 PM, 5 present**

### **Guest Introductions**

none

### **Treasurer's Report**

Ending balance as of February 21, 2018: \$27,619.13. Wrestling uniform donation and expenses of \$1050. Julia made motion, Jeff 2<sup>nd</sup> to approve treasurer's report.

### **Old Business**

Sound System – Pat showed a presentation on sound systems. Sideline Power (Nebraska) portable sound system. Pat suggested we have them send us something this spring to test for 30 days. Tim asked what battery they have so we know what we might need to purchase as replacements in the future. Julia asked if we can get in contact with someone using the system currently.

- Bigfoot - Reaches crowds of 5000+, single point but can be multiple point (2 inputs \$3950). Add other systems that are less costly, but they can all connect. Could be considered one system or several individual systems (for multiple events at the same time). Need to be set up/taken down each event, cannot stay outside.

Membership/Newsletter – Julia reviewed information needed.

Letterman's Club – jacket should arrive in the next month.

Target Fundraiser Ideas – Continued discussion on ideas for the future.

- Banners – 3'x4' \$42 from RH Liquidators (open to getting smaller sizes if space is an issue), would need a photographer or maybe they provide. Jeff called Berlin – parents bought the banners, he recommended not to put them up due to friction between teams. 82" high, \$25 [www.Shindigz.com](http://www.Shindigz.com). After some discussion we would prefer to use RH if we do banners. Additional discussion on other ideas on in-ground banners, especially for sports that have a lot of seniors (all seniors, 4 year seniors?), banners of high school teams and youth teams. We would like Mr. Bleck's feedback. Suggestion on creating a committee that would look at cost, number of players, facility display locations,
- Retractable Basketball Hoops – Jeff talked to Wes about installing all of them with in-house labor and was quoted approximately \$12,000. Jeff will talk directly to Drew about future plans and school support.

Kyle asked for \$250 donation towards the alumni basketball tournament as a sponsor. Julia made motion to give donation, Jeff 2<sup>nd</sup>, motion passed.

### **New Business**

Bob Owen donation – Bob's wife contacted the club regarding a donation in his memory. Anything physical needs to be approved first by the school district. If the Club can be of help we are willing to. Julia will contact her to get in touch with the district office.

Guest Speaker – Jeff said next Thursday his speaker is coming in, can the Booster Club provide a gift card and gift. This was approved last meeting.

**Motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm made by Tim, second by Julia.  
Submitted by: Julia Wohlt**

**Next meeting is March 14, 2018 @ 7:00 PM – Middle school IMC, Annual Meeting**

**Items for next meeting:**

- **Annual meeting, review bylaws, individual sport account breakdown**
- **Brian Butch camp donation request**
- **Sound System – Pat (How much is shipping? Battery replacement cost? Talk to anyone using it?)**
- **Banner/Fathead updates**